
TOWN OF JOHNSTOWN, COLORADO 

RESOLUTION NO. 2024-54 

 

RESOLUTION RECOGNIZING PREVIOUS STREET NAME CHANGE FROM  

CHAVEZ STREET TO HERRERA STREET IN THE COLONY SUBDIVISION 

WHEREAS, the Town of Johnstown, Colorado (the “Town”) is a Colorado home rule 

municipality, duly organized and existing under the laws of the State of Colorado and the Town’s 

Home Rule Charter; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Town Council is vested with authority to administer the affairs of the 

Town; and  

 

WHEREAS, pursuant to that certain Johnstown Colony Annexation Plat, concerning real 

property located in the Northwest Quarter of Section 9, Township 4 North, Range 69 West of the 

6th P.M., County of Weld, State of Colorado, recorded in the Office of the Weld County Clerk and 

Recorder on February 10, 1992 at Reception No. 0227770 (“Plat”), the Colony Subdivision 

contained a street named “Chavez Street;” 

 

WHEREAS, upon request of the neighborhood and based on the historical significance of 

the new name, on May 2, 2005, by duly adopted motion, the Town Council approved renaming 

“Chavez Street” to “Herrera Street,” and the street name was thereafter changed; and 

 

WHEREAS, based on a recommendation of Town staff, to more formally recognize the 

street name change, the Town Council desires to adopt this Resolution; and  

 

WHEREAS, the Town Council finds that it is in the best interest of the Town to adopt this 

Resolution.   

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE TOWN COUNCIL OF THE 

TOWN OF JOHNSTOWN, COLORADO, THAT:  

 

Section 1: The Town Council hereby recognizes and affirms that “Chavez Street,” as 

shown on the Plat, was duly and properly changed to, and shall be known as, “Herrera Street.”   

 

Section 2:  This Resolution shall be effective as of the date of its adoption, except that the 

street name change shall be effective as of May 2, 2005. 

 

PASSED, SIGNED, APPROVED, AND ADOPTED THIS  day of December 2024. 

 

TOWN OF JOHNSTOWN, COLORADO 

 

       ATTEST: 
 

By:________________________________  By:_________________________________ 

       Meghan Martinez,  Town Clerk           Michael P. Duncan, Mayor 


